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Welcome back to The Flames!

reetings to the mighty people of Dragon’s
Laire. This is a preliminary version of
the new Flames, and with each new issue
in the coming months, you will see design
changes, additions, and a greater variety of
content added. There is some content that
will be missing from The Flames as the new

Chronicler settles in, but rest assured, each
new issue will include more information
and sections. If you have any suggestions
for content or would like to make any
contributions, please contact THL Sayako
Enoki (mka Linda Tsubaki) at chronicler@
dragonslaire.org. Vivat the Dream.

August Business Meeting

Financial Committee Meeting
Bid for Yule

Maitre Renart is submitting a bid for Yule,
to be held in December. A copy of the bid
is available upon request. The bid proposes to
hold the event at the Village Green Community
Center in Kingston. This site is almost brand
new, and includes a 3300 square foot hall with a
commercial kitchen.The kitchen includes a pass
thru window and a full size scullery for dishes.
There is lots of room indoors and outdoors

for fighting at the site, and enough parking for
about 150 cars with overflow parking on the
street.

The site 1s comparatively expensive. The
regular rental fee is $250 an hour, however,
Renart is a resident of Kingston, and can rent
the hall for $125 an hour with a rental cap of
$1500 (rental cap is $2300 for nonresidents)

The proposal is to arrive on site around 8 or 9
am for setup, and leave between 9 and 10 pm
after cleanup.

»  The cost estimate for feast is $700.

»  The rental fee will be $1500.

» Total cose of Yule should be $2200.

»  Expected income $2500 with about $300
profit give or take, depending on gate.

The Crown is also expected to attend.

The proposed gate fee is $15, and the proposed
feast fee is $10. This is more that what
Dragon’s Laire has charged in the past, but the

site 1s more costly and the fees are still less
compared to other Kingdom feasts.

Most of the event staff has been assembled, but
there 1s need for a MIC.

Arts & Sciences Day Camp

ountess Elisabeth is putting in a bid for

A&S Daycamp, but bid is in development
and not available yet. It should be available for
the September business meeting

Culinary Equimpent for the Barony
and the Culinary Guild

$2000 bid was developed for equipment

or the Culinary Guild and for Baronial
use. The bid consists of cooking equiment
and service supplies, including dinnerware. A
breakdown of items is available upon request.

New culinary supplies will go in the bins that
the former culinary supplies occupied, and
will go into storage. Previous culinary supplies
were primarily wood, which disintegrated with
time and use, is difficult to properly sanitize
and keep sanitized, and cannot withstand home
or commercial dishwashing. The new culinary
supplies will be able to withstand commercial
dishwashing and sanitation. The minimum
culinary expense to accomodate Yule is $1000.
Ideal is $2000 to fully outfit the Barony.

Part of research in developing the bid was
to talk to the Madrona Culinary Guild. Their
advice was to go around to various discount



homegoods stores to look for period(ish)
serving wear. Another option is Corelle - it
is simple and is slightly more expensive.
THL Ciar has priced many things at various
stores.

Speaking in favor of the bid, Countess
Elisabeth shared that it has been very
difficult finding and coordinating ware for
food at feast events. There has historically
been a shortage of serving and eating
ware. We need to be better prepared. Also,
every item must be indelibly marked as the
property of Dragon’s Laire.

The proposal for culinary supplies was
approved.
Junefaire 2018

HL Kloe will be developing the bid for

our nexy Junefaire. Planning is starting
early. Junefaire will be at Norseland site
again on its customary weekend, the first
weekend of June.

The bid is underestimating profit at $9100.
It will be a one day demo again, no
changes from 2017 format as of yet, except
there will be a heavy eric. Cost may be
slightly higher because we are expecting to
be charged more for the site. Details will
follow.

The fee schedule is expected to be the
same as it was this year. Preliminary
expenses are about $19000, last year was
about $17500. THL Kloe is accepting
applications for planning team, and
many positions are already filled. Spots
on the team that need to be filled will be
advertised.

Pavillion for Archery

Magister Arion would like to be able
to submit a bid to acquire a pavilion
for archery. He will do some research and
present the findings
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Candlemas

Lord Emil would like to develop

a proposal for Candlemas, and is
exploring the possiblity of holding it at
the Masonic Temple in Bremerton on

4th and Warren. The Temple would cost
$600, which would meet the need to keep
the site fee under $700. The Temple has

a capacity for 400 people, with rooms

for activities and classes. But, we need to
have a Masonic Hall member to sponsor
us for the hall rental. We also need a floor
plan for a site map so that activities can
be coordinated. Discussion will be tabled
until Sept business meeting pending more
information.

Officer Reports: Baronial Officers

Seneschal

Administrative Head of
Dragon’s Laire
THL Ciar ingen Fiachnae

reetings Mighty Barony! Our Barony
has been busy! Many thanks to
those who have been assisting our newest
members as Social and Fight Practice as
well as at area events!
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Thank you to those members who have
stepped up to run events as well as those
assisting by joining the teams. We are

still waiting on a bid for Candlemas and
I’d be happy to talk about next year or
other activities. Last Chance 2017, Yule
2017, and June Faire 2018 events have
been bid and approved. Several people
have expressed interest in Candlemas
2017, remember that you must check with
Countess Elisabeth about the site layout to
make sure that it will meet the needs for
our Baronial Arts & Sciences and Bardic
championships and Scholars presentations.

Speaking of events, Lord Emil has been
hard at work locating event sites for us!
If you know of or regularly use a site that
is open to being rented for events, please
let me know. Even if you don’t think the
site would be a good fit — we’re working
to setup a database with information and
knowing what won’t work will also be
helpful.

There is a new login and password for
viewing the monthly business meeting
reports, which now live at http://
dragonslaire.org/flames/dl_flames.php
I will not be posting the user name and

password to Facebook as our Facebook is
open, but you can message me or email
seneschal@dragonlaire.org for them.
You can also get them at the social.

OH BY THE WAY:

Dragon’s Laire is hosting a, “Give, Swap,
or Sell” night on August 22 during Social
and Fight Practice. Any items related to

the SCA are welcome: feast gear, camping
gear, fighting gear, arts and sciences
materials and gear, etc. Please clearly mark
things that you want to sell. If space allows,
we will have a, “free to good home” table.
The Barony will also be selling off the last
of the extra Gold Key items. Please plan to
bring small bills and or a checkbook.

In Service,

Lady Ciar ingen Fiachnae
Seneschal
seneschal@dragonslaire.org
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Marshallatte

Baronial Marshal

Oversees All Combat Activities
THL Stuart of House Awry

( i ood turnout for heavy fight and siege
practice. Rapier program is going
well, thrown weapons has been spotty for

being set up for the range.

Rapier Marshal

Rapier Activities and Marshal
Lord Ambrose

No seperate report at this time.

Chief Archer

Archery Contact and Marshal
THL Stephen of House Awry

Each practice in July has been greatly
attended with many people on the short
range. Anywhere between 8-15 newbies
(both children and adults) have been on

the range each week. Numerous Marshals
have been manning it. Scores continue to
be entered.

Thrown Weapons Marshal

Throwing Knives, Daggers,
Axes and Spears Activities
Lord Dunstan??

reetings, Mightiest of Baronies!

The thrown weapons field has been
very lively throughout July and continues
to see regular attendance of some new

people. New targets have been made and
we will putting up enough of them to allow
for more throwers at once. I am working
on a small tournament to be run at practice
within the next month or so to allow for
people to have a chance at winning some
axes and/or knives. If anyone wishes to
contribute to this in any way, please contact
me.

YIS,

Marcel Boutet

Siege Marshal
Throws things really far with really
cool engines!
Lord Milo of House Awry

No separate report at this time.

Equestrian Marshal

All Things Equestrian
-On Hiatus-

Arts and Sciences Minister

Oversees Arts and Sciences
Countess Elisabeth de Rossignol

ecause of scheduling conflicts and the

baronial confidence polling,
the ongoing Tuesday night, talks have not
been consistent during July, though Lady
Ela very kindly held a scribal class during
this month. Since the outdoor fighting
season is in full swing, I will wait until
September to start scheduling classes
again. This doesn’t mean that nothing is
happening in the arts and sciences, though.
Individual activities, notably Marquessa
Laurellen’s embroidered bags, Dame
Gwen’s pottery, and Lord Thangbrand’s
arm rings, are going strong, and [
encourage others in the barony to share
what they are doing at Tuesday nights and
via Facebook.

The Culinary Guild met, cooked and ate

in July, and the Scribal Guild continues
active. Members of the Textile Guild have
been conducting some experiments with
period dyeing, which I hope to report more
on next month.

There are some nearby events coming up
in the near future of particular interest to
artisans, especially Autumn War August
10-14, and Arts Unframed on September
30 in Wyewood. There are plenty of others
farther afield. Check the Kingdom website
for details.

As ever, | am very open to suggestions on

better arts and sciences, and would like to
hear your ideas.

Chronicler

\"¥

Chronicles Day to Day Activities
THL Sayako Enoki

Greetings Mighty People of Dragon’s
Laire,

t is my sincere pleasure to have been
appointed as the new Baronial chronicler.
I have been playing in Dragon’s Laire for
25 years, though only some in Dragon’s
Laire will know me. In those years, I
have been of joyous service to the Society
at large, but until now, modern life has
not permitted me the opportunity to be
of service to our mighty Barony and its
people. I am grateful for this opportunity to
serve.

I will be submitting my reports to the
Kingdom as required, but I also have plans
to resurrect The Flames. For now, I will

be compiling the content for The Flames
in a format that is uncomplicated. Graphic
design is time consuming and can take

up to 8 hours or more per page when a
document is first created from scratch, so

I will be working on the future design for
The Flames in between my other projects
and responsibilities over the next several
months. When I have settled on the design
and am ready to create the first issue, I will
invite submissions, and announce format
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requirements and submission deadlines.
For now, submission deadlines will be
around the regular business meetings, give
or take a few days.

My deputy is m’lady Kristiana Barron,
who 1s a member of my household (House
Falling Moon) and a good friend. She is a
relative newcomer to the Dream, going on
her second year attending events. She will
be out of town for the next two business
meetings, but you will get to meet her

at the November business meeting, and
hopefully at Yule. She will be assisting me
with proofreading and editing, and will be
attending business meetings when [ am
unable to.

YIS,
THL Sayako Enoki

Golden Dragon Pursuivant

4

Heraldry and Heraldic
Voice Duties

Greetings,

ountess Elisabeth is available

for heraldic consultation at most
fight practices. Also check out the links
to heraldic information that she’s posting
to the Baronial FB page.All kinds of cool
stuff there.

The Kingdom Heraldic & Scribal
Symposium will be the weekend

of September 9th in the Barony of Three
Mountains.

YIS,
Murakami Tsuruko
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Chatelaine

Welcomes Newcomers to the Barony
THL Jess Dunn of the
Roving Irishmen

July was a quicter month for the office of
the Chatelaine. Fight Practice continues
to be well attended by many newcomers,
especially by those interested in the martial
activities. We had three new comers to the
Barony attend AT/W War. Two are new as
of June Faire and camped with the Barony,
one is new by way of the Summits and
camped with them.

While at War I received a request for

a “demo” from a local home brewer’s
organization. I had meant to reply to the
message when [ had better internet service,
however, the message became buried in my
inbox and I overlooked replying. I don’t
believe we missed out on much as they
were looking for us to provide ambience
and flair to their event, much like we did
for the Delilah event a few years ago.

[ will be going through the remaining Gold
Key, and whatever is not being kept will
be offered up at the Swap and Sell on the
22nd.

In Service,
THL Jess, Chatelaine

Exchequer

Baronial Financial Officer
THL Gabrielle de Cameron

Current funds are:
Checking $52046.75

Savings $24283.95
CD $10230.16

Proposed to move $10000 from checking
into savings or another CD.

Tbe Jtlanies of fhe Dragon

Junefaire 2017 took in about $36,000,
about half of this was in SCA gate fees and
merchants, and the rest was from moderns.
Expenses were about $17600, with a net
profit of $16652.37.

Much credit for the financial success

of Junefaire 1s owed to the excellent
promotional effort. Thank you to
everybody who made Junefaire possible.
A copy of event report is available upon
request.

For comparison, here are the last five years
of net profit for Junefaire:

2013 $6400

2014 $10000

2015 $18000

2016 $10000

2017 $16000

Baronial Steward
Organizes Branch Properties
Master Arontius of Bygelswade

he gold key garb sale opened up a lot
of storage space.

We are doing an inventory of the pavilion
poles, and will be putting a request in to
replace the poles that are deteriorating.
The cost should be maybe about $500 to
replace poles, but there will be a formal
bid.

Gamesmaster
Teaches Period Games
Lord Emil of Dragons Laire

Nothing new to report. Just have games

prepared for Last Chance and thinking
of having a Tafl Contest during Yule.

Mistress of Lists

Keeps the Combat Lists
Lady Késem of House Awry

Hello Good Barony of Dragon’s Laire.

am K6sem of House Awry, your baronial
Lists Mistress. I am here to report that
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there is nothing to report!

We are all looking forward to Last Chance
and I am excited to see what the tourna-
ments have in store for us this year.

I would also like to announces that after
Last Chance I will be stepping down as List
Mistress so [ may take on different respon-
sibilities for the Barony and allow others

to experience Lists. This is a great position
to get up close views of all the fights, meet
all of our wonderful fighters and is only
required to run 2 events a year, June Faire
and Last Chance. Please touch base with
me if this seems like a position you may be
interested in. Training will be provided plus
a trial of the position at Last Chance.

Thank you!

Baronial Webminister

Maintains the Website
Magistra Aelianora de Wyntringham

Greetings all!

t 1s with mixed emotions that I write

my final report as Webminister for the
Barony. Over the last 6 and a half years |
have processed about 4,000 emails, done
countless updates, been privy to so much
cool event planning, learned tons, and had
a very good time at my job. I’m sad about
leaving that behind, but also happy to move
on and very happy to turn the website over
to Lord Maenoch!
Thank you so much for having given me
this opportunity to serve the Barony!

Dragon’s Laire!

YIS,
Aclianora de Wyntringham, former DL
webarachnid

Our new webminister, Lord Maynock,

is intersted in your input about what you
would like to see in the future on the
Baronial website. He plans to continue to
modernize it and make it more friendly for
newcomers. He hopes to bridge the gaps
between the email list, Facebook, and the

Baronial website. Any and all thoughts are
welcome, and the email has been redirected
to him.

Youth Armored Combat Marshal
Directs Youth Armored Combat
THL Myrick le Bear???

No separate report at this time.

Baronial Scribe

Deals with Baronial Scribal Matters
THL Rhiannon of Eagle'’s Flight

Hello again to the Great Barony of
Dragon’s Laire!

Our Scribal Guild has been quiet

this summer but as soon as this

life defying heat slows down, we will

be hosting our scriptoriums again, with
the first at my abode on the north end of
Bainbridge Island. We have pigments to
play with, making our own gouache paints
following several suggested methods by
Cennini, Thompson and Robert Massey’s
“Formulas for Painters.” I would also like
to play with potions, weather permitting,
creating several inks from M. Therese
Fisher in the “Calligrapher’s Handbook.”
August 13 is the tentative date for our
scriptorium, potluck starting at 5 with our
scribal playtime to follow. Please join us
making a mess in the most scribally way,
directions posted on our DL Scribes group

page.

Your Servant,
THL Ela Pennayth y Ynis Dewi

Librarian
Maintains Baronial Library
THL Ela Pennayth

¢ have a new addition, “The

Goodman of Paris,” translated by
Eileen Powers, 1928 edition, printing 2006
paperback edition. This is a treatise written
around 1393 by an elderly gentleman for
his new youthful wife to manage her estate
with detailed instructions for manor life. Its

also called “Le Menagier de Paris.” It has
recipes, how to manage feast days, health
and gardening advice. An excellent read,

I highly recommend! If you would like

to check out a book or need assistance in
searching a topic, please comment to this
post or send me an email: elaynisdewi(@

gmail.com

Family Activities

Coordinates Activities for
Families and Children
Lord Emil of Dragon's Laire

olunteered for teaching classes at

Honey War. No kids showed up for
Divisions 1 & 2, Arms and Armor, or
Division I Cooking, but had nearly 30
kids stop by for making Jewelry. 4 kids
completed Division I Lapidary, & 1 kid
completed Division 2 Lapidary, along with
6 kids Sunday made a Honey War Pilgrim
Badge. I have volunteered for Family
Activities Classes for Autumn War and Arts
Unframed. Still seeing if I can teach at the
Aquaterra’s Ithra and seeing if Wyewood
might want me to run things for their kids
this weekend at Wyewood Championship.
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Officer Reports: Baronial Guilds

Bardic Guild
Guild for Singing, Dancing,
Plays and More
-Position Open-

Culinary/Spiritmakers Guild
Guild for our Cooks and Brewers
THL Rycheza z Polska & THL
Matuesz z Plocka

his will be Matuesz and Rycheza’s last

report. After almost 30 years leading
the guild, they will be going on sabadical,
and will be #vadine visiting the Middle
Kingdom for an undetermined length of
time. Maitre Renart has agreed to take over
culinary, and Theodoric will take over spirit
making. The guild is needing to change
day of the regular meeting because there
too many conflicts with guild member’s
schedules, and people are having trouble
being able to attend. Culinary and spirit

Last Chance
October 14, 2017
Event Steward.:
Andromacha of Lesbos
http://antir.sca.org/Upcoming/
index.php?Event |ID=4227

lanning continues as expected. The

Event Steward is ordering the biffies
for the event. They will be installed at the
site Thursday morning because the vendor
had scheduling conflicts with the weekend.
Still need marshals for the various
tournaments, and we need to decide what
will need to come out of the storage unit.

Yule
December 9, 2017
Event Steward.:
Maitre Renart le Fox de Berwyk
http://antir.sca.org/Upcoming/
index.php?Event ID=4227

Taking request (Renart) for event

team if you are interested. Position
coordinators are already filled, but there is
much yet to do. Good will be good food
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will not be the fourth Thursday of every
month, however, the August meeting is at
Ella’s house on the fourth Thursday.

Costumer Guild
Guild for Designing,
Fitting and Sewing Garb
Lady Jess of the Roving Irishmen

Nothing to report

Scribal Guild
Hlluminating and Scribing
Manuscripts and Charters

Lady Ela Pennayth

Our Scribal Guild has been quiet

this summer but as soon as this

life defying heat slows down, we will
be hosting our scriptoriums again, with
the first at my abode on the north end of
Bainbridge Island. We have pigments to

Event News

from the medieval period, but will be not
period to the letter to accommodate modern
tastes and ingredients.

June Faire Final Report
Quick Take on the Event

Doing June Faire as a one day demo had
risks, but that is what the last Board
wrap up recommended. So that is what we
did.

We did two things right:

¢ We put on a good show for both the
SCA and the Modern Guests

*  We advertised extremely effectively

We made a profit $16,652 on a one day
demo. This is comparable to the best profits
on two day demos in the past.

Pros

The layout, demo on top level, camping
on the middle and lower levels, generally
worked very well. Some fine tuning will
improve how things flow and fit into each

play with, making our own gouache paints
following several suggestedmethods by
Cennini, Thompson and Robert Massey’s
“Formulas for Painters.” I would also like
to play with potions, weather permitting,
creating several inks from M. Therese
Fisher in the “Calligrapher’s Handbook.”
August 13 is the tentative date for our
scriptorium, potluck starting at 5 with our
scribal playtime to follow. Please join us
making a mess in the most scribally way,
directions posted on our DL Scribes group

page.

Your Servant,
THL Ela Pennayth y Ynis Dewi

Textile Guild
Learn about Medieval Textiles, Their
Making and Usages
Dame Madrun y Gwehyddes

Nothing to report.

arca if we use the same approach next year.

The war scenario approach was extremely
well received by the Modern guests. Many
people hung out on the edge of the war
field for most of Saturday watching the
variety of activities. The SCA turn out for
the war was good. Some fine tuning next
year will allow for better ficld use and
activity flow.

The non-Eric based, Princess Bride themed
rapier approach was well received by the
rapier community and the modern guests.

The A&S Village and the Forge Field work
pretty well. Some fine tuning for the layout
will improve the flow. Do we really need 3
Forges?

Most Merchants really liked:

¢ An ATM on site (which distributed
$21,000)

* A well attended one day Modern Demo
due to fantastic advertising

+ Better sales in one day than in 2 days
in the past
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PR was amazing. We reached new
audiences with techniques I didn’t know
existed.

Having a separate SCA and Modern Gate
worked well. Both functioned efficiently.
Some fine tuning might be considered for
next year.

$15 SCA and $10 Modern gate generated

good profits on a one day demo approach

@ $16.652, comparable to the $17,974 on
our best 2 day demo in 2015.

Profit

2017 $16,652
2016 $10,439
2015 $17,974
2014 $10,133
2013 $6,487

A stated goal of June Faire has always been
that it is a recruiting tool. Judging from
turn out at Fighter Practice/Social, this year
was a good approach to recruiting new
members.

The pack up crew was extremely happy
to be off site with the truck on Sunday by
3PM.

Cons

The Port Contract must include details on
mowing and site maintenance, especially
completion of the leveling of the area
lovingly referred to as the Surface of the
Moon. Ideally, this work should be done
before the rain starts this year. Otherwise
we will be in the same situation we were
this year with the SoM being too wet to
grade until right before the event.

All of our signs need to be pulled from
storage, painted white and redone. There
was a critical shortage of necessary signs,
especially traffic flow signs. The signs in
our inventory have a variety of looks, fonts
and sizes. A uniform look and feel would
be beneficial.

The move to Pre-reg on-line had some
growing pains. The forms have been fixed
for next year already. The ability to receive
PayPal payments next year will make the
process much better.

Traffic and parking needs serious attention
to work better. Modern parking on the road
was used up and had to be extended to the
loop of Imperial Way past Barney White
Road. We need a lot more people assigned
to direct traffic. More efficient SCA
parking on site was hindered by the lack of
full use of the Surface of the Moon and the
last minute partial leveling that took place.
Handicapped parking was not well planned
out and needs better planning. We should
meet with the Port this Fall to formulate a
better plan.

A water truck on the roads to keep dust
down would have been a good thing.

The theft of half of the straw bales due to
the lack of site security after the event was
unfortunate. Need to specify in the contract
a date certain for bale pick up if using the
same supplier.

Additional Thoughts

+  Both roads into the site need to be
secured by the Port or us to prevent
illegal dumping and site destruction.

*  Acquire at least 2- 55 gallon steel
drums and label them ASH CAN.
Place them next to each dumpster.

¢ Get a hand stamp for Modern Guests.
Amber priced one for this year at under
$30.

¢ Get 4 different colors of “Ticket”
rolls - 2 colors for each Gate (SCA
and Modern). Record the Start number
before giving any out. At cach Gate
have one color for adults and one color
for kids. This will allow us to get a real
head count, rather than relying on a
calculation to guess at attendance.

*  We could use at least one more multi
seat golf cart.

¢ More radios would have been very
useful.

+  The Boy Scouts were happy to help
us and said that they are willing to do
more next year with proper notice.

¢ The Sheriff’s Cadets did a lot with
very little staffing. Might need to
reconsider using them rather than
another group next year. They work on
a volunteer basis and never know how

many people they can send.

Need to look at Modern Parking
carefully and determine a better way
to work it. Contracting with the Boy
Scouts to supply a shuttle service with
rental vans (they rent) might be a good
solution. Need to compare the costs
with those of the traditional Shuttle
service we used at Port Gamble.

We should set up a meeting with the
Motor Sports Group to see if we can
take over their lease with the Port.
What we pay for June Faire now
covers their costs of the site for the
year. If we had the lease, we could
secure the site and be able to use it for
all summer events.

Merchants fees were increased this
year. Retaining the pricing is a good
idea. Next year, I suggest we keep the
same Sq Ft calculations and include 2
staff at no extra Gate fee as part of that
cost.

Simplify the Merchant Forms. Include
language that requires them to take
their trash to the dumpsters when they
tear down.

We need to seriously address our actual
needs for straw bales, table and chairs.
Our order was short of the straw bales
we requested and we still had trouble
finding uses for them all. It is very easy
to ask for 20 bales for “seating” which
may or may not be used. Someone has
to move those bales at least twice.

The Rapier School was very popular.
We should consider adding a Tourney
Fighters School to complement this
approach.

The smaller Archery range worked
well. Both Archery and Thrown
Weapons could have used better
placement.

War Field space could have been better
utilized.

The A&S areas could use some traffic
flow fine tuning.

The Food Merchants need better
placement.

Assign a “camp-o-crat” for the lower
level. Someone who is camping there
and knows the people. It would have
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been quite valuable this year to be
able to radio down to get a feel for
what was happening when we got
complaints, rather than having to golf
cart down and do a walk about.

* Really needed more biffies on the
lower level!

e Master Arontius MUST train
someone to do the Contracts and Site
Coordinator tasks.

*  Need to look at the Volunteer
Coordinator job and how to make it
work better. House Awry is great, but
we need to get more event attendees to
help. A volunteer sign up point or some
other approach during the event should
be investigated. The idea of having
a volunteer raffle with quality prizes
was mentioned. 1 ticket for every hour
volunteered.

f@fp@ Stlanies of the Dragon

Town Cry needs to be reinstated.

Need a designated Smoking Area for
Modern Guests.

+ Having someone on the Board whose
primary responsibility is to say “no”
and why an idea will not work is a very
good idea. Thanks Dame Madrun!

Baronial Activites Calendar

Baronial Activities! New comers
are welcome to all of our
practices, socials, and meetings!
If you have any questions about
time or location, please ask!

Calendar

August 22, 2017

Swap, Sell, Give Away! We are hosting

a Swap/Sell/Give Away evening for any
items for SCA use including but not limited
to camping, feasting, arts and sciences,
fighting... Fabric, silverware, coolers,
thread, rivets, leather, etc.

August 23, 2017
Culinary Guild Meeting at Lady Ela’s.
The focus is on baking in the outdoor oven.
Pizza crust will also be available, bring
your toppings!
September 7

Finance and Business Meeting canceled.

September 12

Finance and Business Meeting starting at
6:30 PM, during Social/Fight Practice.
Every Tuesday

Baronial social, heavy, rapier, and
thrown weapon practices at the Silverdale
VFW Hall, 6-8 PM.

Wednesday

Archery! 5:30 to 7:30. The first
Wednesday of every month is scoring - no
children’s/newcomer’s setup.

First Thursday of Every Month

Baronial Financial and Business
Meetings are on the first Thursday of every
month starting at 6:30pm, also at the VFW
hall on Central Valley.

Last Sunday of Every Month

Siege practice is the last Sunday of each
month from 3-7 PM. Held at 8419 Hickory
PI NE, Bremerton.

*  August Practice: https://
www.facebook.com/
events/167714340384204/

+  September Practice: https://
www.facebook.com/
events/965103690286547/

Third Wednesday of Every Month

Culinary & Spiritmakers Guild meetings
are the third Wednesday of each month.
Location to be announced and usually
starts at 6 or 6:30. You can find them on
Facebook https://www.facebook.com/
groups/1535544986490492/

VFW Hall
9981 Central Valley Rd NW,
Bremerton, WA 98311
Please visit our website for more
information
www.dragonslaire.org

Statement of Ownership

This is the August-September 2017, issue of The Flames, a publication of the Barony of Dragon’s
Laire of the Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. (SCA, Inc.). The Flames is available from

THL Sayako Enoki, Chronicler, Barony of Dragon’s Laire (mka Linda Tsubaki, email: chronicler@
dragonslaire.org). It is not a corporate publication of SCA, Inc., and does not delineate SCA, Inc.
policies. Copyright © 2017 Society for Creative Anachronism, Inc. For information on reprinting
photographs, articles, or artwork from this publication, please contact the Chronicler, who will assist
you in contacting the original creator of the piece. Please respect the legal rights of our contributors.
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Tbe Btlanmes of the Dragon

SCA on the Web*

*Not all SCA websites or social media accounts are official.

Websites

¢ SCA Official Website:
WWW.SCa.org

Kingdom of An Tir Official Website:
www.antir.sca.org

) Barony of Dragon’s Laire Website:
2 Www.dragonslaire.org

Academy of St. Gabriel (useful name and
heraldry site): www.s-gabriel.org/

Email Lists

Many groups within the Kingdom maintain e-mail
lists. Find them here: antir.sca.org/Lists/index.php

An Tir mailing List: steps@antir.sca.org

Dragon’s Laire Baronial List: dragonslaire @
antir.sca.org

Yahoo Groups

YaHoO!

Groups
Dragon’s Laire:
groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/sca-dragonslaire
Dragon’s Laire Archers:
groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/dl-archers
Dragon’s Laire Culinary Guild:
groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/diculinaryguild
Dragon’s Laire Bardic Guild:
groups.yahoo.com/group/dibards
Dragon’s Laire Family Activities:
groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/difamilies
Dragon’s Laire Fighters:
groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/dl-warriors
Dragon’s Laire Laurels:
groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/DLLaurels

Dragon’s Laire Newcomers:
groups.yvahoo.com/neo/groups/newdragons04

Dragon’s Laire Rapier:
groups.vahoo.com/neo/groups/dirapierfighters

Dragon’s Laire Scribal Guild:
groups.yahoo.com/group/DL ScribalGuild

Dragon’s Laire Youth Combat:
groups.yahoo.com/neo/groups/dragonslaireyac

Social Media

Find us on

Facebook
SCA Official Facebook Page:
\{\ v Www.facebook.com/
| SocietyForCreativeAnachronism/
An Tir Facebook Page:
www.facebook.com/groups/FriendsOfAnTir/

Dragon’s Laire Facebook Page:
www.facebook.com/groups/623379327705527/

Dragon’s Laire Bards Facebook Page:
www.facebook.com/groups/205064462856567/

Dragon’s Laire Families Facebook Page:
www.facebook.com/groups/440042572739329/

An Tir A&S Facebook Page:
www.facebook.com/groups/469786296420688/

Romans of the SCA Facebook Page:
www.facebook.com/groups/romansofthesca/

SCA Official Twitter Account
www.twitter.com/SCAsocial

Q SCA Official Google+ Account

plus.google.com/+ScaOrg
SCA Official Pinterest
WwWw.pinterest.com/scasocial

SCA Official YouTube
www.youtube.com/user/scasocial

\(i]l] Tube
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King
Christian Bane
king@antir.sca.org

Shuria

n Qir

Queen
Helene d’Anjou
gueen@antir.sca.org

crown @antir.sca.org

FWaron and Waroness of Dragon's Jaire

Seneschal (Branch President)
THL Ciar ingen Fiachnae
seneschal@dragonslaire.org

Exchequer (Branch Treasurer)
THL Gabrielle de Cameron
exchequer@dragonslaire.org

Chronicler (Branch Secretary)
THL Sayako Enoki
chronicler@dragonslaire.org

Chatelaine

(Welcomes Newcomers)
THL Jess Dunn of the Roving Irishmen
chatelaine @dragonslaire.org

Webminister (Webmaster)
Lord Maenach of Dragon’s Laire
webminister @dragonslaire.org

Baronial Steward

(Branch Properties)
Master Arontius of Bygelswade
steward @dragonslaire.org

Baronial Marshal

(Combat Activites)
THL Stuart of House Awry
marshal@dragonslaire.org

Bardic Guild
Position Open
bardic@dragonslaire.org

Culinary Guild
Maitre Renart le Fox de Berwick
culinary@dragonslaire.org
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Their Excellencies

Chief Archer
THL Stephen of House Awry
archer@dragonslaire.org

Rapier Marshal
Lord Ambrose
rapier@dragonslaire.org

Thrown Weapons
Lord Dunstan Baronial
thrownweapons @dragonslaire.org

Siege Marshal
Lord Milo of House Awry
siege @dragonslaire.org

Youth Armored Combat Marshal
THL Myrick le Bear
yac@dragonslaire.org

Equestrian Officer
On Hiatus
equestrian @dragonslaire.org

Mistress of Lists

(Combat Records)
Lady Késem of House Awry
lists@dragonslaire.org

©uild Officers

Spiritmakers Guild
THL Theodoric the Scholar
spiritmakers @dragonslaire.org

Costumers Guild
Lady Jess of the Roving Irishmen
costumer@dragonslaire.org

Conchobar MacEoin and Elidh Keldeleth
coronets@dragonslaire.org

Officers of Dragon's Jaire

Arts and Sciences Minister
Countess Elisabeth de Rossignol
asminister@dragonslaire.org

Baronial Scribe
THL Rhiannon of Eagle’s Flight
scribe @dragonslaire.org

Dragon Pursuivant

(Heraldic Voice Duties)
Murakami Tsuruko Sensei
herald@dragonslaire.org

Librarian
THL Ela Pennayth
librarian@dragonslaire.org

Family Activities
Lord Emil of Dragon’s Laire
family activities@dragonslaire.org

Gamesmaster
Lord Emil of Dragon’s Laire
gamesmaster@dragonslaire.org

Textiles Guild
Dame Madrun y Gwehyddes
textile@dragonslaire.org

Scribal Guild
Lady Ela Pennayth
scribe @dragonslaire.org




